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Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

For the Agenda, click here.

Minutes of the meeting of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton on 23rd March 2015 at 6.30pm.
Members present

St Michael's Ward




St Paul's Ward

Cllr Nick Boggon




Cllr Vivienne Ash

Cllr Nick Cornwell




Cllr Les Bayliss
Cllr Gary Elliot     (Chairman)  



Cllr Henry Brown
Cllr Peter Halse





Cllr Roy Coombs

Cllr John Taylor





Cllr Peter Corke

Cllr Jackie Wadsworth




Cllr Caroline Kolek








Cllr Les Lunt







Cllr John Zarczynski

In Attendance

Mr Jack Dixon - Pulmans View from Honiton

Sarah Jenkins - Deputy Town Clerk

15/07
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Howard (P); Cllr Pavey (P)

15/08
To receive declarations of interest and receipt of request for new DPI dispensations on items on the agenda

Cllr Ash – Beehive signage - Friend of the Beehive (P)
Cllr Boggon – Beehive signage -  Friend of the Beehive (P)

15/09
To discuss the provision of bus shelters in the town and to make recommendations to the Town Council
The Chairman outlined the current arrangements with Fernbank Advertising for the provision and maintenance of bus shelters in the town.
It was agreed that future provision of bus shelters could be considered under the Neighbourhood Plan.
It was also agreed that provision should be looked at under any imminent planning applications and that East Devon Ward Members should be contacted to this effect.

Recommendation

It was agreed to recommend to the Town Council that the provision of bus shelters in the town should be reviewed by the new Council following the election in May.

15/10
To review the provision of flower beds in the town and to make recommendations to the Town Council
One member of the public joined the meeting

Cllr Boggon reported that he had inspected and photographed the flower beds which are maintained by the Town Council and that he had spoken to the contractor.  The contractor had advised that watering the flower beds is a significant cost and could amount to approximately £500 per bed during a dry summer.
One member of the public joined the meeting and one member of the public left the meeting
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It was agreed that sponsorship of flowerbeds should be pursued and that a definitive list of beds maintained by the Town Council should be set up.

Recommendation

It was agreed to recommend to the Town Council that, with the exception of the Sidmouth Road roundabout, all flower beds should be planted with poppy seeds during the summer months to commemorate the 1914-18 war and planted with Siberian wall flowers (in signature colour ‘Ruby Gem’) during the winter months.

15/11
To consider the installation of exterior signage, a notice board and flagpole at the front of the Beehive and to make recommendations to the Town Council

The Committee was advised that planning permission would be required for an exterior sign.  Submission of a planning application would cost £55.  
Cllr Zarczynski advised that AG Signs had generously offered to contribute to the cost of a freestanding exterior sign if the Town Council would meet the cost of the aluminium estimated to be £60-70.

Two members of the public joined the meeting

Recommendation

It was agreed to recommend to the Town Council that exterior signage be installed to clearly indicate the Beehive Community Complex and the Town Council offices and that the Town Council thanks AG Signs for its generous offer to contribute towards the cost of the sign.  It was also agreed to recommend that the flagpole be installed and that flags be flown to mark certain official occasions.
15/12
To close the meeting

The meeting was closed at 7.15pm.

Signed Chair
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